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2015 

 
1 Communion, Food Pantry Day, One 

Great Hour of Sharing 

2,16 Grief Group 4:00 pm 

3,10,17,24,31 Intercessory Prayer 9:30 am, Bell 

Choir Rehearsal 5:00 pm 

3 Trustees 7:00 pm 

4,11,18,25 Rug/Sleeping Bag Ladies 9:00 am, 

Praise Band Rehearsal 5:30 pm, Catered Meals 

6:00 pm, Bible Study 7:04 pm  (no Bible Study 

March 4) 

5,12,19,26 Womenõs Bible Study 9:30 am, 

Chancel Choir 7:00 pm, Praise Choir 8:00  

5 XYZ Potluck & Program 12:00 pm,  

Finance Committee 4:00 pm 

8 Daylight Saving Time begins. Reel to Real 

12:30 pm, 6:00 pm concert (see page 4) 

10 Staff-Pastor-Parish Committee 7:00 pm 

12,26 Power Supply & Plugged In 6:00 pm 

14 Crop ôn Craft for Missions 9:00 am - 9:00 pm 

(Setup March 13) and Vendor/Craft Show 

10:00 am-5:00 pm 

15 Sunday School Roller Skating Party  5:00 pm  

16 Evangelism Committee 6:30 pm 

19 Worship Committee 5:30 pm 

22 Camp Sunday 

24 Administrative Board 6:30 pm 

28 United Methodist Women Lenten Breakfast 

9:30 am 

29 Palm Sunday 

31 United Methodist Women Reading  

Program Night 7:00 pm 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The March issue of Footprints began with an article about Lent.  

The last week in Lent is Holy Week, which starts with Palm 

Sunday. On Palm Sunday Jesus entered the city of Jerusalem to 

great fanfare. On Maundy Thursday he celebrated the Passover 

with his disciples (the Last Supper) and went to the Garden of 

Gethsemane to pray. He was arrested there, tried hastily and un-

justly, and crucified on the day we call Good Friday. He was 

placed in a tomb sealed with a large stone, but three days later he 

rose from the dead, conquering death and assuring us eternal life 

with God. Easter is that third day; it is the day we celebrate and 

remember Jesusõ resurrection from the dead. It is the central day 

of our Christian faith.  

 

Deepen your faith this year and attend one of the following  

worship services. Bring friends and family members! 

 

Palm Sunday, March 29 9:30 and 11:00 am 

Maundy Thursday, April 2  7:00 pm 

Good Friday, April 3  12:00-3:00 in the Ludington area 

Easter, April 5   9:30 and 11:00 am 
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  Community Events in Our Church 
This Month 

 
2,16,30 - Cub Scout Den 5:00 pm 
3,17 - MOMSnext 9:00 am 
4,11,18,25 - Recorders 7:00 pm 
7- Emmaus Gathering/Potluck 4:30-8:00 pm 
10 - Cub Scout Pack/Pinewood Derby 5:00 pm 
11 - AFFEW Board 7:00 pm 
12 - Emmaus Board 6:00 pm 
18 - Habitat for Humanity Board 5:30 pm 
26 - Mason County Garden Club 12:00-4:00 pm 
27 - Wedding Rehearsal (Time TBA)  
28 - Wedding 3:00 pm 
          
 
 
From Allan Carlson, Evangelism Committee Chairperson: 
 
¶ The XYZ (Xtra Years of Zest) group will meet 

at noon on Thursday, March 5 in Fellowship 
Hall. The meeting will begin with a potluck 

lunch. Following lunch Emily 
Garland will present a Violin 
Program for us. Please bring a 
dish to pass, your table service 
and a friend or two and join us 
for a good time together. 

 
¶ Wednesday Night Meals will continue until 

the end of April, except during Holy Week when 
the meal will move to Maundy Thursday. Singing 
and devotions will follow the meal. Pastor Den-
nis will continue his Inductive Bible Study on 
the Book of Luke beginning March 11. The 
meals are at 6:00 pm and Pastor Dennisõ class is 
at 7:04. Meals are cancelled if Ludington Area 
Schools are closed for a snow day on that 
Wednesday. 

 
¶ We served 75 meals to those attending Commu-

nity Table at Community Church on February 
10. Thanks to all of you who helped prepare and 
serve this meal. Our next time to serve will be 
Tuesday, April 28.  

 
 
 
 
 

            Pastor Dennisõ From the Pastor letter,        
 usually found on page 3 of the newsletter, 
 will resume in April. 
 

~ ~ ~  
 

Attention, all those who use Fellowship Hall!  At 
least two of the tablecloths have recently acquired 
some significant cuts in them, one very long.  These 
were very costly tablecloths and we are just trying to 
prevent any more cuts.  If you are doing craft type 
activities, please take the cloths off and work on bare 
tables.  If you are cutting food items with knives, 
please always use cutting boards underneath them.  
We have lots of cutting boards available.  Spread the 
word.  Lets keep our church nice for all of us to use 
for a long time!  Thanks!   
 Karen Genson, United Methodist Women President 

 
~ ~ ~  

 
Itõs time to recognize and show appreciation for our 
sleeping bag ministry and what these ladies have 
been doing! Iõm sure many of our church family 
donõt even realize this ministry exists. It began about 
nine years ago by Phyllis Larsen, Dona Gottwald 
and Yvonne Wilson. These ladies 
have been meeting on Wednesday 
mornings and making sleeping 
bags for homeless kids in the 
Ludington area. These kids are no 
longer living at home, for various 
reasons. The bags are made with 
love, are nice and warm, and in-
clude a bag of toiletries and a Guidepost devotional. 
The bag is tagged òA Gift of Warmth - From the 
United Methodist Women.ó Again, our church is 
reaching out into our community with love to those 
in need. Any women who are interested in helping in 
this ministry may call Yvonne Wilson at 845-8515. 
 

~ ~ ~  
 

Come to our All Church roller 
skating at Johnnyõs Sunday, 
March 15, 5:00-7:00 pm! Skaters 
pay $6 for admission, skates, pizza 
and pop. Nonskaters who want 

pizza and pop pay $2.50. 
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Come and shop our awesome    

vendor and craft show! This is 

open to the  public. Check out 

over 20 vendors like Creative 

Memories, Jamberry Nails, 31 

Bags, Stampinô Up, Custom Gifts, 

Pampered Chef, Wreaths by        

Design, Goat Milk Soaps, Avon, 

Jewelry in Candles, Scentsy,     

Fused Glass Jewelry                      

and MORE!  

Come and join others in scrapbooking or crafting. 

Bring your own supplies and enjoy  this super fun 

day. Cost is $35 for the event. This includes Breakfast, 

Lunch, Dinner, Your own table, Prizes, and   

Games.  There will also be Stampinô Up card kits 

available for $2 apiece.  All proceeds will be going  

towards youth summer mission teams.  To register  

mail your check (made out to UMCL) to Janet 

Raspotnik, 3160 W Hansen Rd, Ludington, MI 49431. 

Any questions call 231-843-8340. 
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At the United Methodist Church of Ludington  
5810 Bryant Rd Ludington MI 49431  

March 8 at 6pm, Tickets are $10 at the Door  
Questions call Jennifer at 231 -843 -8340  
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United Methodist Women 
 
UMW Executive Board will meet on Friday, March 
13 at 1:00 pm.  
 
Ladies of the church, be sure to set aside time for 
yourself to attend the UMW Lenten Breakfast on 
Saturday, March 28 at 9:30 am. Breakfast, as always, 
will be delicious! We are in the process of arranging 
for an inspiring program, and the visiting and fellow-
ship are always a treat!  So we hope you will be able to 
attend this year, and bring a guest!  We will have a sign
-up sheet in the church office and in the narthex on 
the two Sundays prior to the breakfast. Please let us 
know how many to prepare for!   
 
UMW is going to try something new!  We plan to have 
a UMW Reading Program Night at 7 pm on Tues-
day, March 31. Come one and all!  We will have UMW 
Reading Program book lists and copies of the books 
the church library has available. We hope to have a 
couple ladies give a brief review of the ones they have 
just read. Would you be interested in having this devel-
op into a Book of the Month type gathering?  Attend 
on the 31st or call Karen Genson at 843-2482 with 
ideas.  If child care is needed on the 31st, please call 
the church office by March 27.  
 
UMC of Ludington CookbookñA 
committee will begin working on our 
cookbook soon.  So far, those planning 
to work on the cookbook include Janice 
Wolff, Jane Clark, Donna Stover, and 
Deborah Chrystal.  Please let one of 
them know if you would like to help and/or what 
cookbook publishers you have experience with, if you 
worked on one with another group.  And please con-
tinue submitting recipes in all categoriesñsharing your 
very best ones! Men, you are equally welcome to sub-
mit recipes as well! Maybe we will have a òHe Cooksó 
section!  Weõll see.   
 
 

Big thanks from John and Erma Rodgers! Your cards, 
meals and prayers during Johnõs recent illness were  
much appreciated. 
 
Thank you, Sunday School, for your 
beautiful valentines for our nursing 
home friends and people in the mili-
tary! They were beautiful and much 
appreciated! Thank you, Betty Tabor, 
for your help in all. 
 
 
    
 
 
Sunday Morning Coffee 
Once again we need some first service attendees to set 
up coffee, punch and goodies in Fellowship Hall prior 
to 9:00 am. We need this help for the 
first and fourth Sundays each month. 
If you are willing to help one of these 
Sundays, please call Allan Carlson at 
843-7071. 
 
 
Second service attendees, please sign up at the Wel-
come Booth to be a liturgist or Communion server 
one Sunday. We need you! 
 
 
 
 

St. Patrickõs Day Trivia 
 

¶ St. Patrick wasnõt Irish. (His parents were Roman 
citizens living in either Scotland or Wales). 

¶ He was kidnapped and sold as a slave at age 16. 
After escaping six years later, he joined a monas-
tery in England. 

¶ March 17 is the date of St. Patrickõs death, not his 
birth. He died in 461 A.D. 

¶ The color originally associated with St.  Patrick is 
blue, not green. 

¶ The harp, not the shamrock, is the national sym-
bol of Ireland. 

 
 
From The Newsletter Newsletter, Volume 37, Number 3, © 2015 
by Communication Resources 
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         March 8.                                       

        Set clocks one hour forward when you go to bed March 7. 
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Todd Courtland 
Pastor Dennis 
John Drees 
Millie Frederick 
Nancy Kelley 
Sean Nelson 
Ruth Paul 
Ted Radtke 
Bruce Rillema 
John Rodgers 
Art Somsel 
Ken Stroebel 
Steve Von Pfahl 
Don Worm 
 

Note: After three monthsõ 
time we will need an  
update for your name to re-
main on the above prayer list. 
Thank you. 
 
M ILITARY   
SrA Joseph Archer, NV 
Christina Collins Smith, VA 
Sgt. Daniel J. Cook, NC 
Matthew Heard 
Greg Heimall III, NC 
Michael Jones, Pearl Harbor 
Col. Jonathan Letsinger, AK 
Staff Sgt. Eric Luteyn, Cuba 
2nd Lt. Jane McNaughton, TN 
Otto McNaughton, NE 
Eric Piper, Baghdad 
Matthew Raven, Africa 
E-4 Spc Joshua John Reed, KY  
Corey Shinn, KY 
Anthony (Tony) Wagner, VA 

 
 

M ISSIONARIES 
Bob & Sue Martin 
Pastor Bernard & Betty 
Lumene 
 
NURSING H OMES AND   
ASSISTED L IVING  
Warren Abrahamson 
Nancy Dust 
Kay Fetters 
Frances Foster 
Ruth Foster 
Frieda Hansen 
Phil Hunt 
Billie Jabrocki 
Tom McCumber 
Addie Morgan 
Norma Page 
Dolores Pahoski 
Iva Randall 
Doris & Ken Rathert (parents of Carol 
Pehrson) 
Frances Shuey 
Matthew Wilson (Oklahoma) 
 
HAITI  
Baudin School; 
Baudin Methodist Church and 
Pastor Matthew; 
Ranquitte Methodist Church and  
Pastor Odeles Du Rosier, Papillon 
Orphanage 
 
H ENDERSON  SETTLEMENT  
 
ZAMBIA  
Soweto-Kapisha UMC and  
Rev. Elizabeth Matupa; Lordõs  
Mountain Orphanage; Bwafwano  
Care Project and Minerva Phiri  
 
 
 

 
 

COLLEGE STUDENTS  

Samantha Betke, WMU 
McKenzie Gohn, Northwood U 
Taylor Gohn, Wheaton College 
Natascha Hamman, U of Texas 
Zachary Hamman, Texas State U 
Jenna Luke, Northwestern Mich. 
Alayna Reum, Parsons, NY 
Eric Reum, U of Detroit Dental 
Andrew Sparks, St. Anselm College 
Julia Swanson, Ferris State U 
Kennedy E. Westcott, Davenport 
Jordyn Willick, Ferris State U 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  
 

Ongoing Prayer Concerns  

PRAYER REQUEST CARDS are located in the pews, 
the narthex and the Volunteerõs Desk. 
Requests are prayed over on Tuesday 
mornings and are kept confidential. 
They are prayed over for 30 days un-
less updated for a longer period of time. 
All prayer requests are kept in the office. 
If you have an urgent prayer request, you may activate 
the prayer chains by calling the church office at 843-
8340. If the church office is closed, you may call either 
Lynne Gohn (843-4746) or Anne Estle (843-6263). 

Norma Page has moved to 
an assisted living facility near 
her daughter. She would 
love to hear from her 
friends! Her address and 
phone number are below. 
 

Norma Page 
2900 Kellems Drive 
Hastings, MI 49058 

 
269-948-2028 
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